

37 Cities. A Million People. One Voice.

## 2017 Board of Directors

**President** David Baker

Mayor

City of Kenmore

Vice President

Amy Walen Mayor

City of Kirkland

Treasurer
Will Ibershof
Mayor
City of Duvall

Member-at-Large Leanne Guier

Mayor
City of Pacific

Past President Nancy Backus Mayor City of Auburn

Members Jim Ferrell Mayor

City of Federal Way

Denis Law Mayor City of Renton

Hank Margeson Council President City of Redmond

Tola Marts Councilmember City of Issaquah

Dana Ralph Councilmember City of Kent

Catherine Stanford Deputy Mayor City of Lake Forest Park

Debbie Tarry City Manager City of Shoreline

Jeff Wagner Mayor City of Covington

Executive Director
Deanna Dawson

March 7, 2017

Councilmember Joe McDermott

King County Courthouse 516 Third Avenue, Suite 1200

Seattle, WA 98104

Dear Mr. Chair,

This letter is regarding a recommendation for appointment to the King County Flood Control District Advisory Committee (KCFCDAC). The Sound Cities Association (SCA) received notice that Mayor Jeff Wagner, Covington, and Councilmember Veronika Williams, Duvall, needed to resign from their alternate seats on the KCFCDAC. SCA has completed its nomination process to find interested, informed individuals to serve on the KCFCDAC. At this time, SCA is recommending one of two individuals for the vacancies. The SCA Board of Directors confirmed the recommendation for appointment at its February 22, 2017 meeting. SCA is pleased to endorse Councilmember Marlla Mhoon, Covington, as an alternate member of the KCFCDAC filling the unexpired two-year term ending December 31, 2017. Councilmember Mhoon can be contacted via email at mmhoon@covingtonwa.gov.

The process used by SCA assures geographic balance within the County, as well as the member's experience and interest. Your support of the SCA recommendations for appointment is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please contact Deanna Dawson, SCA Executive Director at 206-433-7170 or <a href="mailto:deanna@soundcities.org">deanna@soundcities.org</a>.

Sincerely,

David Baker

Cc:

President, Sound Cities Association

Mayor, City of Kenmore

Reagan Dunn, Chair, King County Flood Control District Board of Supervisors

Dow Constantine, County Executive, King County

Brian Murray, River and Floodplain Management Section, King County

Grover Cleveland, Council Relations, King County

Sound Cities Association 6300 Southcenter Boulevard Suite 206 Tukwila, WA 98188

(206) 433-7168 SCA@SoundCities.org www.SoundCities.org